
DORIS O. MATSUI
5TH DISTRICT, CALIFORNIA

COMMITIEE ON RULES

COMMITIEEON
TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE C!Congrt~~ of tbt Wnfttb ~tatt~

J!}out)c of l\cprct)cntatlbct)
Da~bington, 1i(lt 20515-0505

December 4, 2007

WASHINGTON OFFICE:

222 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING
WASHINGTON, DC 20515-0505

(202) 225-7163

DISTRICT OFFICE:

ROBERTT. MATSUI U.S. COURTHOUSE
501 I STREET, SUITE 12-600

SACRAMENTO, CA 95814
(916) 498-5600

hnp://matsui.house·90v

The Honorable Condoleezza Rice
Secretary of State
US. Department of State
2201 C Street, NOlthwest
Washington, DC 20520

Dear Secretary Rice:

I write to express my serious concerns regarding the reported arrests of two US.
citizens-Dr. Nguyen Quoc Quan and Mr. Truong Van Ba-in Vietnam on November 17, 2007.
I respectfully urge you to investigate these cases immediately to ensure that the rights of these
men are protected and that they are returned to their families as quickly as possible.

It is pmticularly troubling that Dr. Quan and Mr. Ba were reportedly arrested as they
attended a peaceful meeting in Ho Chi Minh City. As the world's foremost democracy, the
United States must advocate for and protect the rights of individuals like Dr. Quon and Mr. Ba,
who appear to have done nothing more than organize a non-violent citizens' movement in favor
of democracy.

With this in mind, I urge you to utilize the state instruments at your disposal to help Dr.
Quan and Mr. Ba return to their homes in the United States as quickly as possible. Additionally,
I respectfully ask that you communicate to the Vietnamese government that detentions of
innocent US. citizens is unacceptable both now and in the future.

I appreciate your attention to this request, and look forward to any infOlmation you may
provide on the status of Dr. Nguyen Quoc Quan or of Mr. Truong Van Ba. Please do not hesi tate
to contact me if you have any questions, or if I can be of further assistance to you.

Sincerely,

DORIS O. MATSUI
Member of Congress
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